
POLICY AND PROCEDURES 

SUBJECT: OVERPAYMENT AND UNDERPAYMENT OF WAGES 

POLICY 

Effective Date: September 1, 2023 
Department Sponsor: Human Resources 

1.0 PURPOSE 

Policy Number: HR-23-009 
Supersedes: Policy Number: HR 22-03 

dated March 7, 2022 

This policy establishes the process and procedures for identifying and resolving overpayments 
and underpayments of wages to employees of the City of Riviera Beach, the Utility Special 
District (USD), and the Riviera Beach Community Redevelopment Agency (CRA), 
collectively referred to as the ("City") and establishes the responsibilities for employees and 
departments regarding the overpayment and underpayment of wages. 

2.0 APPLICABILITY AND ENFORCEABILITY 

This policy shall apply to all employees of the City of Riviera Beach, the Utility Special District 

(USD), and the Riviera Beach Community Redevelopment Agency (CRA). 

The failure to comply with the terms of this policy shall lead to disciplinary action, up to and 

including termination. 

3.0 POLICY STATEMENT 

From time to time, paycheck adjustment or remediation is required due to error and other 

unforeseen circumstances. The City takes reasonable steps to ensure that employees receive the 

correct amount of pay in each paycheck and that employees are paid promptly on the scheduled 

paydays. Employees are responsible for reviewing their payment advices immediately to 

confirm that earnings and deductions are correct and that appropriate compensation has been 

received. Employees, Supervisors, and Department Directors each have a responsibility to 

prevent and report any overpayment or underpayment of wages immediately, regardless of who 

made an error, in order to ensure the proper and accurate accounting of City funds. 

1. Underpayment of Wages. When an employee receives an underpayment of

wages, the City will pay the employee or the former employee, the amount due,

in accordance with the provisions of this policy and the law.

11. Overpayment of Wages. When an employee receives an overpayment of

wages, the City will reclaim the overpayment amount from the employee in

accordance with this policy and the law. The Wage and Hour Division of the

United States Department of Labor, the federal office responsible for

enforcing the Fair Labor Standards Act (FLSA), views overpayments to

employees as a loan of future wages or an advance of wages. Thus, when an
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